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December 12th, 2018

MEMORANDUM

To: 
Thomas Holyoke


Chair, Academic Senate 

From:
Marianne Jackson


Chair, Student Affairs Committee of the Academic Senate

Re:
Syllabus Template

At the request of the Academic Senate, the Student Affairs Committee has been discussing the current syllabus template and any revisions that may be beneficial. We considered input from the following sources:

· Memo from Dr. Thomas Holyoke, August 27th, 2018.

· Minutes of the Student Senate Meeting of September 5th, 2018.

· An article on syllabi creation shared by Dr. Frank Lamas, September 13th, 2018.

· Dr. Xuanning Fu, Dean of Undergraduate Studies regarding the policies on syllabi and the activities of his office regarding the syllabus template. 

· Jolynne Blake from Instructional Design to provide information on ADA compliance

We constructed a brief survey to recruit input from faculty and sent it out using Google Forms. This was sent to each of our respective colleges and departments and we received 64 responses. Most responses indicated that faculty were happy with the template and used it regularly to construct or modify their syllabi. The following points came up in the feedback from faculty:

· Some faculty were unclear about whether or not they had to provide a hard copy of the syllabus and would prefer the option of just providing an electronic copy. Dr. Fu’s office confirmed that it was acceptable to provide an electronic copy and no hard copy was required.

· Some faculty asked for changes to the table of information. It seems that the formatting of this is part of the ADA formatting. it was suggested that BlackBoard (or now Canvas) may be able to autofill this for faculty. Faculty also suggested that it may be helpful to have a couple of different templates with different ADA compliant versions of formatting. 

· A number of respondents would like the template to be shorter and are unclear of what needs to be included and what doesn’t.

· Respondents suggested that each new semester version of the syllabus template utilize track changes in Microsoft Word® so that they know what changes have been made as they revise their syllabi.

· Faculty suggested that the policies could be removed from the template and provided somewhere else. In addition, it was suggested that support resources could be included. 

Dr. Xuanning Fu, Dean of Undergraduate Studies, and Angelica Pizana from the Office of the Dean of Undergraduate Studies joined our committee meeting in November to discuss the work their office had been doing. They had been working on a draft of the template without the usual university policies and had created a link to them and placed them on a webpage linked to their office, the Division of Academic Affairs. Dr. Fu’s office provided us with a draft copy of the syllabus template and screenshots of the proposed websites. Our committee unanimously approved these changes (removal of university policies and creation of a link to all policies and support services).

In summary, the Student Affairs Committee makes the following recommendations for the current syllabus template:

1. Implement the revisions made by the Office of the Dean of Undergraduate Studies (attached) that removes university policies from the syllabus template and replaces them with a link to the policies and support services.

2. Implement a new link on the Syllabus Assistance webpage for University Policies (including links to the Learning Center, Support Net, Student Health and Counseling Center, and the Writing Center)

3. Utilize track changes to inform faculty of the changes made to the syllabus template each semester.

4. Add a line to the syllabus template to refer faculty to the syllabus instructions (they specify what must be included or is optional and contain policies on ADA compliance).

5. Add a line to the syllabus template to refer faculty to the Syllabus Assistance webpage and the link that outlines university policies on syllabi and grading.

The Student Affairs Committee respectfully submits these suggested revisions of the syllabus template to the Executive Committee for further review and consideration. 

Please contact me if you require any further information.

[image: image2.jpg]Office of the Academic Senate
California State University, Fresno
5200 N. Barton Ave. M/S ML 34 « Fresno, California 93740-8014

P 559.278.2743 F 559.278.5745 www.FresnoState.edu/academics/senate/
THE CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY





[image: image1.jpg][image: image2.jpg]